
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 6/15/2017 1:18:00 PM
Subject: FW: Saulsbury Industries - Thank you

Received by Lt. gov inbox, please let me know if you would like me to respond.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Jameel Allen [mailto:jallen@saulsbury.com] 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 10:30 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office 
Subject: Saulsbury Industries - Thank you
 
Kevin,
 
It was an honor meeting you today. Thanks for the insightful key note delivery this morning. Well done!!
 
P.S. Saulsbury Industries is committed to being a major contributor to the state of South Carolina.
 
All the best,
 
Jameel
 
Jameel Allen  
Sr. Director Business Development
Business Development
Saulsbury Industries
Direct (864) 414-4154   Fax (972) 884-6049 jallen@saulsbury.com
Greenville Operations: 220 North Main Street, Suite 500 Greenville, SC 29601 www.saulsbury.com
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